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Letter from the governors 

A letter from our Chair of Governors, Russ Seaton, has been sent to all families via ParentMail today.  
 

reports 

End of academic year reports will be sent home on Tuesday 19th July. Should you wish to speak to your 

child’s class teacher about their report, teachers will be available straight after school on Thursday 21st July 

(Year 5 teachers will be available on Wednesday 20th July). Alternatively, you can email or call the school 

office.  

 

Water fight! 

As an end of year treat, and to help keep cool in this hot weather, we are organising a water fight in school 

on Monday 18th July. Classes will have an allocated slot during the day to have lots of fun with their friends. 

Children may bring in a small water pistol or empty washing up liquid/water bottle to use (no large super 

soakers or Nerf guns please), a towel and dry clothes to change into afterwards. We suggest that all 

children come to school in their PE kit and bring spare shorts and T-shirt (in a carrier bag) to change in to 

after the water fight.  

 

Hot weather 

With the temperature looking to increase further over the weekend and beginning of next week, all children 

can come dressed in PE kit on both Monday and Tuesday. Please ensure that your child has had 

suncream applied before they come to school. They can also bring suncream with them to reapply during 

the day but this must be done by themselves, staff will not be able to apply suncream for them. Also, please 

send your child in with a hat and ensure they have their drinks bottle. We will be ensuring the children drink 

plenty of cold water during the day and will be utilising the shade outdoors and any cool spaces in school to 

make the children as comfortable as possible.  

 

Further information about various measures we are implementing in school, including a guide for parents, 

has been sent via ParentMail on Thursday.  

 

Reading books 

We will be collecting in all school reading books on Monday. Please check at home to see if you have any 

books belonging to school and send them in with your child. The children will still have reading 

opportunities throughout the week but will not be bringing any more books home next week.  

 

Clubs 22/23 

Externally run clubs will start week beginning 6th September for ICanDance & Kickoff and 12th September 

for Boxercise. Information about each of these clubs has been sent separately via ParentMail today.  

All internally run clubs for next term will be published in September.  
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Sporting success 

Our Year 5 cricket time had a fabulous afternoon when they played at Market 

Deeping Community Primary School on Thursday afternoon. They were a 

pleasure to watch and see their clear passion for the game. They won their 

matches against Market Deeping Primary and Deeping St James Primary, 

achieving 2nd place overall. Well done! It wasn’t all plain sailing, and there were 

some moments of frustration, but the greater moments of shining talent made us 

all very proud. Here’s to playing again as Year 6, next year! 

fols 

A message from the FOLS team: "Many thanks to all who have supported FOLS this year. We hope your 

children enjoyed the disco, summer fayre and they will look smart in their new-to-you uniform. We hope to 

update you all soon on the amount our fundraising has generated over the year with our fun events." 

Writers of the week 

This week’s Writers of the Week are Lucy T in Foundation, Isabelle D in Year 1, Eleanor H in Year 2, 

Jessica H in Year 3, Emily G in Year 4, Elizabeth M in Year 5 and Robin G in Year 6. 

 

 

Class updates 
For week commencing 18th July 2022 

Please find information about what each class are learning next week.  

 

Foundation stage 

I can’t believe next week is our last week of Reception before the children move to Year One in September. 
The children have had a wonderful first year at school and I have thoroughly enjoyed teaching them. We 
will continue our maths and phonics but also make time for lots of fun. We will have a water fight to 
celebrate, make the most of the sunny weather in our outdoor area, play games and watch the Year 6 
performance. We will also have our last tennis session with Simon in P.E. I have made a PDF of your 
child’s learning journey on Tapestry so don’t forget to download it- any questions please ask. Thank you for 
all your help and support this year. Your children have been amazing! 
 

If you are having a clear out of toys or games your children have grown out of then Reception would love to 
receive them. In particular we are in need of dolls clothes and accessories, small cars and trains, plastic 
animals and small world people. Thank you in advance. 
 

Year 1 

I can’t believe we are going into our final week! This week we are planning to have lots of fun! We will be 

looking back at everything we have learnt this year and reflecting on the amazing journey everyone has 

had. We will be making posters and creating an ‘All about me!’ fact file for Mrs Pennell. We are going to be 

using everything we have learnt in English to write our own stories and playing some maths games on the 

laptops.  

 

Year 2 

Next week we have a busy week in Year 2, completing all of our projects.  We will be writing and recording 

our weather reports in English.  In maths, we will be completing challenges related to this year’s learning.  



   

We will also be sewing our puppets and adding the finishing touches.  In PSHE we will think about our 

memories from Year 2 and what we are looking forward to in Year 3.  We may even have time for some 

fun...! 

 

Year 3 

Next week we will be continuing to look at capacity in maths and solving problems based around this.  We 

continue to explore persuasive texts in English with a focus on holiday advertisements and leaflets.  In 

science, we continue to explore magnets and which materials are magnetic.  In RE, we explore Sikhism 

and look into how Sikhs show their commitment to God and make comparisons to their own lives.  In Art, 

we aim to complete our shabti dolls ready to take home. 

 

Year 4  

This week in Year 4, we will be enjoying our last week before the summer holidays begin. We will be 

keeping cool on Monday with a little water play so please remember to bring a change of uniform. In 

mathematics, we will be exploring symmetry in shapes and patterns. We will also be finishing off our topic 

work and writing journey. We will be winding down towards the end of the week and as a treat we shall 

enjoy a film afternoon. I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very happy summer break! 

  

Year 5 

Wow! I cannot believe we have reached our final week of Year 5. This year feels like it has flown by. The 

class have been wonderful to teach, and we dearly hope their enthusiasm and thirst for knowledge 

continues.  

It may be our final week, but we still have some work to do amongst water fights, the Year 6 dress 

rehearsal and film afternoons! In maths, we focus on the use of the prefix ‘kilo’ in units of length and mass, 

meaning a thousand. We convert from metres to kilometres, grams to kilograms and vice versa.  

In English, we complete our reading of Rain Player, and imagine we have visited a cenote (please do watch 

some further clips online of these, as they are amazing!) in order to write a recount of our pretend day 

there. 

In history, we shall look at how the Maya number system works and explain what the Mayan writing system 

consists of, how words are constructed and what codices are, 

In art, we shall complete our celebration masks, using Modroc to add detail before painting them. 

Finally, there is PE on Thursday (golf). 

 

Year 6 

This week in Year 6, looks like it will be a fantastic end to your time at Langtoft Primary School. We have 
lots planned, including: 

➢ Monday afternoon: WATER FIGHT- a great way to cool down on a hot day. Please come to school 
in your P.E. kit and bring a towel and a change of clothes. You may bring a water pistol, but no big 
water guns, please. 

➢ Wednesday morning: DRESS REHEARSAL- perform ‘We’re Going on a Summer Holiday’ to the 
rest of the school. 

➢ Wednesday evening: Y6 PERFORMANCE - the time has come. You know your lines, you know the 
songs, so let’s put it all together for the parents. Y6 please arrive at 5.30pm. Performance begins at 
6.00pm 

➢ Thursday afternoon: MOVIE AFTERNOON – popcorn will be provided.  
➢ Thursday: Please bring a carrier bag to take your schoolbooks home. 
➢ Friday: LEAVERS’ SERVICE at 9.30am. Please come super smart in your school uniform as usual. 

Feel free to bring a shirt to change into and have signed. Bring sharpies or indelible pens, if 
possible, then the signatures won’t be lost if the shirt is washed. 

.  


